
F. No. DE-12/3/2025-DE-DOP
Government of India

Ministry of Communications
Department of Posts

(DE Section)
Dak Bhawan, Sansad Marg

New Delhi – 110001
Dated      24.07.2025

To
  All Heads of Circles
 
Subject: Limited Departmental Competitive Examination (LDCE) for promotion to
the cadre of Inspector Posts (66.66%) Departmental quota for the vacancy year
2025, scheduled to be held on 27th & 28th September, 2025 – Postponement of
Notification – regarding.

 
Madam/Sir,
 

As per calendar of departmental examinations for the year 2025, issued
vide letter No. A-34012/01/2025- DE dated 20.01.2025, the notification for the
LDCE IP for the vacancy year 2025 is due to be issued on 25.07.2025.
 
2.       Department is in the process of revising the Syllabus and Pattern of LDCE-
IP. The issuance of Notification for the LDCE-IP 2025 is therefore deferred. The
Notification of the same will be issued in due course, upon finalization of the
revised syllabus and pattern.
 
3.       This may be brought to the notice of all concerned.      
 
4.       This issues with the approval of the Competent Authority.

 
 

 
 

(Ashok Kumar)
Assistant Director General (DE)

 
1. PPS to Secretary (Posts)/ DG (Postal Services)
2. PPS to Addl. DG (Coord)/ PPS to all Members
3. All DDsG in Directorate.
4. All Directors in Directorate.
5. Officer Commanding, P & T Admn. Cell, Kamptee.
6. All Sections of the Postal Directorate.
7. Hindi Section for translation of this circular
8. All recognized Associations/Service Federations/ Unions.
9. General Manager, CEPT Mysore- 570010 with a request for displaying this letter
on India Post website.
10. Guard File.
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